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Stanley Park Drive Temporary Bike Lane Removal - Phase 2 

Excerpted from Minutes January 16, 2023 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

MOVED by Commissioner Haer 
SECONDED by Commissioner Howard 

 
WHEREAS: 

1. On December 5, 2022, the Board passed a motion titled ”Stanley Park Drive 
Temporary Bike Lane – Next Steps”, which directed staff to immediately restore the 
pre-COVID-19 traffic and parking configuration on Stanley Park Drive, amongst other 
things; and 

2. The Board received a memo on December 15, 2022 identifying areas requiring further 
study due to the complexities of the road network prior to implementation of Part A of 
the December 5, 2022 motion. 

 
 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 

A. THAT the Board directs staff to consider recommendations for site specific 
modifications that could be repurposed from the current configuration that would 
improve safety, accessibility, traffic flow, way-finding, and aesthetics on Stanley Park 
Drive, over the pre-COVID-19 configuration without unduly delaying the removal works 
or materially increasing costs, in the implementation planning of Part A of the 
December 5, 2022 motion; 

B. THAT staff specifically consider modifications in areas including, but not limited to, the 
Tea House access, Brockton Point, the road leading up to Prospect Point, and 
Ceperley Meadows; and 

C. THAT staff report back to the Board no later than February 13, 2023, with 
recommendations related to Items A and B above. 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

https://parkboardmeetings.vancouver.ca/2022/20221205/DECISION-TemporaryStanleyParkDriveBikeLane-NextSteps-20221205.pdf
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https://parkboardmeetings.vancouver.ca/files/MEMO-StanleyParkTempBikeLaneRemovalUpdate-20221215.pdf

